Jordan Township Meeting
March 22 2021

Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk, Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Steven Houtman & Darla Pawson Trustees

Meeting called to order with the pledge of allegiance at 6:00 P.M.

Motion to approve the February 2021 minutes, annual 2019 and budget 2019 minutes was made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged

Paid Bills was acknowledged.

Motion to pay pending bills was made by Nemecek second by Houtman with all in favor.
Commissioner Lavanway reported on the investigation going on over the November election. She also stated that there is money coming to Jordan Township for roads. There was also a handout.

Sheriff Dean reported the stats. He also reported on the number of officers and ones being hired. He asked about the fireworks ordinance that will be brought to the next meeting for approval.

OLD BUSINESS
· Kenney will be going to court on April 21 for the Robin Clark case.  It was decided by the board that Clark would be given 7 days instead of one day before the extra fines start if he has not started work on the property. He also reported on work that has been done and more that is needed to be brought up.

· After investigating insurance companies, it was decided to stay with Burnham and Flowers.

· Motion to approve the Budget was made by Houtman second by Pawson with all in favor.
NEW BUSINESS
· Morris addressed Big Marsh Road, St Johns Rd and Morris roads.  It was decided to have Morris road redone as it is in bad enough shape that it will be a total lost if not done soon. St Johns and Stanek will be tar and chipped. Morris wants to address the problem with the Harcourt property having put in a entrance that is causing damage from the runoff to Morris Rd.

· Theibert reported that True Stream is ready to come in with the internet and phone. True Stream only draws the money from a checking account. After talking with the auditors and receiving the resolution from MTA the board decided to have the monies taken from the general checking account. They will also add the Great Lakes electric account to the taken out with this.

· Theibert reported that she had a FOIA request to remove two AV ballot envelopes from the sealed bags take copies and send to them.  Theibert responded that she would not unseal the bag and send this without written permission from the state.  She also told them that this was not possible to do and did not happen that the people involved voted twice.
· Clean up day is May 1st from 8A.M. to noon.  Darla Pawson volunteered to be in charge of clean-up day.

· Morris will check on the property the township owns on Toby road.  To see if this could be sold.
Public Comment
· Morris reported that he with the help of Houtman has been doing historical research in the township.  They have found the foundations of some of the historical buildings in the area.

Adjourn 7:38 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                                            Donna Theibert Clerk
